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ADDENDUM #1 

ISSUED DECEMBER 22, 2022 

VIA POST TO CITY WEBSITE, WWW.OPKANSAS.ORG 

 
 

Request for Proposals 

For 

Solid Waste and Recycling Provider for City Facilities 

 
 

Proposals Due by: 5:00 p.m. CDT on January 13th, 2022 

http://www.opkansas.org/
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Introduction 

Addendum #1 is issued on Thursday, December 22nd to provide response to questions 
asked by an interested party. 

 

Question and Response #1 
The question received by City staff was “What is the initial term of the agreement the 
City wants to enter into?” 

 
The City is interested in entering into an initial term of two (2) years with two (2) one (1) 
year renewal periods at the option of the City. Unit prices will remain firm for the 
renewal periods. However, the Contractor may request an adjustment to the Unit Price 
no less than 60 days before the start of any renewal period in recognition of possible 
escalations in diesel fuel or labor costs beyond which could have been anticipated at 
the time of Bid. Any price increase during a renewal period shall be at the sole option 
and discretion of the City. 

 

Question and Response #2 
The question received by City staff was “Looking at Appendix B of the RFP, it only has one 
column to enter the rates per container size, but many containers have different 
frequencies of collection even though they are the same size.  Do you want the pricing to 
be on a per lift basis or would you like a price matrix that shows all sizes and frequency 
options?” 
 
If applicable, the City would prefer a price matrix that includes all sizes and frequency 
options for the types of collection listed in Appendix B of the Request for Proposals.  This 
was noted in the footnotes in Appendix B.  
 

Interpretations, Modifications and Addenda 

All questions regarding the RFP and Addendums should be directed in writing to 
Management Intern Kaitlyn Mura at kaitlyn.mura@opkansas.org If necessary, 
interpretations or clarifications in response to questions received will be made by issuance 
of an “Addendum” and posted on the City website at www.opkansas.org as 

soon as possible but no later than January 6, 2022. 

For further information, please contact: 
 
Kaitlyn Mura 
Management Intern 
City of Overland Park 

mailto:kaitlyn.mura@opkansas.org
http://www.opkansas.org/

